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PRIMARY ETHICS RETURNS TO THE ETHICS 
CENTRE’S SYDNEY OFFICE 

 
Primary Ethics was established as an autonomous not-for-profit by The Ethics Centre in 2010. It is the 
sole provider delivering ethics classes to students in NSW public schools.   

From 12 December 2024, Primary Ethics will return to its original home and once again be co-located 
within The Ethics Centre at its CBD headquarters in Sydney. The move will enable the organisations 
to share office space and office resources, as well as to continue to collaborate on projects that 
increase ethical literacy in schools.   

Dr Simon Longstaff AO, Executive Director of The Ethics Centre said: “Since the establishment of 
Primary Ethics, 14 years ago, The Ethics Centre has continued to develop innovative ethics programs 
for school students, including the Moral Courage and Common Ground programs for high schoolers. 
This success, when coupled with Primary Ethics’ achievements, provides an excellent platform for an 
approach that combines our distinctive strengths when developing and executing impactful programs 
that strengthen ethical understanding in generations of Australian students."  

Evan Hannah, CEO of Primary Ethics said: “Primary Ethics has trained more than 12,000 
volunteers since it was established. More than 460 primary schools in NSW offer the program, and 
each year more than 2,000 volunteer teachers deliver lessons to more than 45,000 students each 
week. We’re delighted to join The Ethics Centre in their Sydney CBD office, where we will continue 
our work to help students develop essential skills in critical thinking, ethical reasoning and respectful 
discussion. We also thank our generous donor Rob Keldoulis for paying our rent for the past decade 
at our previous home in Potts Point.”  

MEDIA CONTACTS:  
The Ethics Centre Kathleen Evesson communications@ethics.org.au 0414171945  
Primary Ethics Susan Ardill susan.ardill@primaryethics.com.au 0478356969  
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